
 

 

How would you rate the government’s handling of the Covid-19 pandemic?  
 
During the Covid-19 crisis our government followed the advice of the World Health Organization 
(WHO). The WHO has declared the pandemic over, yet weekly deaths are more now than before Covid-
19. What is the cause? On this, both the government and the WHO are silent.  
 
Meanwhile, amendments to the International Health Regulations (2005) and a WHO pandemic 
treaty/accord are currently being negotiated by the WHO, its member states and private stakeholders 
to give the WHO more power in the next PHEIC (public health emergency of international concern). 
Proposed IHR amendments are due to be voted on in May 2024. It is significant to note that the IHR 
amendments require no parliamentary ratification to pass. They can be adopted via simple majority 
vote of unelected officials in the World Health Assembly (WHA). 
 
The proposed IHR Amendments to the International Health Regulations (2005) raise serious questions 
with regards to state sovereignty and the future of governance. They also encourage stifling of dissent 
from official line and wider surveillance via a range of (digital) certificates.  
 
The proposals of greatest concern include but are not limited to: 

• an amendment to Article 3 which suggests the removal of the “full respect for the dignity, 
human rights and fundamental freedoms of persons” as an overarching principle of the IHR, 

• amendments to Article 1, Article 42, Article 43 as well as the introduction of NEW Article 13A 
and NEW ANNEX 10 that in combination pose serious questions for our sovereignty, 

• amendments to Article 15 which significantly expand the powers of the unelected, 
unaccountable WHO Director-General (currently Tedros Adhanom Ghebreyesus), 

• amendments to Article 44 and ANNEX 1 which relate to the systematic countering of dissent, 
• amendments to Article 23, Article 35, Article 36, ANNEX 3, ANNEX 6 and ANNEX 8 which relate 

to surveillance of compliance with centralised dictates via (digital) certificates. 
 

The compilation of proposed amendments can be found at www.greatfreeset.org. At no point have the 
British people been consulted as to their views on ceding undue authority or relinquishing any amount 
of sovereignty concerning public health responses to an unelected and unaccountable supranational 
entity.  
The World Council for Health has prepared an in-depth policy brief on the biggest threat to our health, 
monopoly power, and has delivered the following to all UK MPs, funded by public donations: 

1) The full 45-page WCH Policy Brief document called “Rejecting Monopoly Power over Global 
Public Health”.   

2) A 7-page Summary of the policy brief 
3) A cover letter highlighting the issues concerning sovereignty, surveillance, extension of power, 

gain-of-function research, and more 
4) A copy of the WHO’s Article by Article Compilation of proposed amendments to the 2005 IHR 

The World Council for Health has put MPs on notice that it is not acceptable to transfer decision-making 
powers reserved for democratic institutions to an unelected, unaccountable supranational body not 
subject to constitutional control mechanisms.  
For more information, please go to www.worldcouncilforhealth/policy/ and www.thegreatfreeset.org.  
Also see https://petition.parliament.uk/petitions/635904 calling for a vote to reject IHR amendments. 



 

 

           
 

 


